
Village of Antioch Park Commission Meeting 

Wednesday, January 20, 2010 

Village Hall 874 Main Street, Antioch, Illinois 

7:30 p.m. 

 

The regular meeting of the Village of Antioch Park Commission convened by Jim Weber and 

was called to order at 7:33 p.m. 

Members Present:   Others Present: 

Jim Weber    Shawn Roby, Special Events 

Wayne Foresta   Laura Roby, Secretary 

Cedric Johnson     

Gina Wolf 

Wanda Utter 

Tom Kessell 

Cindy Bucci 

   

Pledge 

 

Approve Minutes from December 16, 2009 regular meeting as presented.  

After a grammatical error was corrected a motion was made by Wayne Foresta and seconded by 

Cedric Johnson for the December 16, 2009 minutes of the Village of Antioch Park Commission 

Board meeting to be approved.  

 

Communications 

 

Reports 

Chairman 

Recognition of the new Park Board member Cindy Bucci- she was welcomed by everyone. 

Budget- Shawn is still working on the budget and will have more to report for the next meeting. The 

pool future will be decided upon the budget. 

 

Special Events Report 

Winter Wine Walk update- This event sold out with an additional 80 people on a waiting list for 

tickets. The event was held from 2-5 p.m. and consisted of 8 businesses with a total of 41 wines. Due 

to popularity Shawn is planning another wine walk in the summer (June) and fall (September).  

Daddy Daughter Dance- still have tickets available. The Village and District 34 went “green” so flyers 

were unable to be delivered to the schools to remind parents. Post cards are being sent out to all 

Village residents in an attempt to sell out. Decorating will be from 11-2 and the dance + clean up from 

6:30-9:30. We are looking into a photographer for next year. 

Easter Parade- April 3
rd
 will be the date of this event however road work plans may cause problems 

with the route. Shawn will look into this and report back.  

4
th
 of July discussion- The parade route needs to be changed due to road construction. We are going 

out for bid this year for fireworks. We are looking to make this a more theme oriented parade with 

floats and decorations being a requirement. This will cut down on cars participating for advertisement 

only. Some fundraising will likely be done to offset the price of the fireworks and events.  

 

Financial Reports for Periods Ending-December 

Financial Reports were reviewed.  

 

Other Business 

Shawn and Dustin Nilsen are working on a Facebook and/or Twitter page to update the community on 

events.  



Jim- Will Park Board packets be emailed from here out? Shawn said yes and the board agreed this 

would be fine. Jim also noted to change the meeting time to 7:00 p.m. 

Tom- Welcomes Cindy and encouraged her to take time to look around the park and note things she 

would like to see improved. Tom also questioned if any Park Board members (most likely Jim) are 

being considered to be in on the interviewing process of the new Parks Director. Shawn said the 

interviewing would begin soon and he will forward that suggestion on.  

Cindy- mentioned a little about herself, noting that she has a background in environmental science.  

 

Adjournment 

There being no further business to come before the Village of Antioch Park Commission, Tom 

Kessell made a motion to adjourn, and was seconded by Cedric Johnson. The meeting was 

adjourned at 8:31 p.m. The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 17, 2010 at the Village 

Hall in the Board Room at 7:00 p.m. 

 

________________________  ______________________________ 

Jim Weber, Chairman   Laura Mihovilovich, Secretary 


